Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, June 20, 2023 at 7:00 PM in the Court Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman

Dave Mackenzie





Tom Frew 

Pat Major
Tom McGinnis





Joan Tresco
Members Absent:



Marny Cleere 
Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement


Jeff Steinbrenner – Code Enforcement


Robert Burgdorf – Nixon Peabody


Dustin Wyman – Nixon Peabody


Wes Pettee – LaBella


Christian Schlesinger – Forefront Power


Eric Biscaro – Ivy Village


Megan Hensel – Ivy Village


Rebekha Hiler – Community Member


Linda Ferguson – Community Member


Kevin Ferguson – Community Member

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from May 16, 2023, were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve the minutes as written. Motion seconded by Tom McGinnis. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. Dennis McCumiskey – 43 Lathrop Ave- Home Generator – Homeowner requesting an 8’ variance for the installation of an 18kw Generac generator system in his side yard. Village of LeRoy zoning for a single-family home in an R-2 zone requires a minimum side setback of 10’. Placement of generator would be 2’ from lot line requiring an 8’ variance. With no concerns expressed by neighbors and with no questions or concerns from the board;
A MOTION was made by Dave Mackenzie to recommend the variance request to the Village Zoning Board of Appeals. Motion seconded by Pat Major. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Tom and Shannon Ingles – 7239 Selden Road – Pool Pavilion – Homeowner requesting a 26’ variance to built a 16’x16’ pool pavilion in their backyard. Town of LeRoy zoning for an R&A zone requires a 50’ rear set-back, the proposed location would be 24’ from the rear lot line, requiring a 26’ variance. The only comment from the board was to state that the property to the west was a vacant field. After reviewing the information presented and with no further questions or concerns from the Board;
A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to recommend the variance request to the Town Zoning Board of Appeals. Motion seconded by Dave Mackenzie. All were in favor. Motion carried.
3. Sharon M. Brant – 68 Church Street – shed and deck – Homeowner requesting an area variance to install a shed and deck at her home. Village of LeRoy zoning for a single-family home in an R-3 zone requires a minimum side setback of 10’. Placement of shed would be 3’ from property line requiring a 7’ variance. Placement of deck would be 5’ from property line requiring a 5’ variance. The only comment from the board was from Tom Frew asking if there would be enough space behind proposed shed for maintenance. Homeowner said yes. After reviewing the information presented and with no other questions or concerns from the Board;
A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to recommend the variance request to the Village Zoning Board of Appeals. Motion seconded by Tom McGinnis. All were in favor. Motion carried.
4. Pat Major/Mill Street Liquor and Wine – 7 Mill Street – New business sign – Business owner requesting permission to install a new, 26” wall mounted store sign in a C2 zone. After reviewing the information presented and with no questions or concerns from the Board;
A MOTION was made by Tom McGinnis to approve the sign application. Motion seconded by Tom Frew and motion passed with voting as follows: Mangefrida, Frew, Mackenzie and McGinnis – aye; Major – abstain.
5. Garry Wilson – 9420 Warsaw Road – Land separation – owner requesting a land separation of 1.023 acres from his now 31.50 acre parcel, to sell. After reviewing the proposed land separation description and survey map and without any major questions or concerns;
A MOTION was made by Pat Major to approve the proposed land separation as presented. Motion seconded by Tom McGinnis. All were in favor. Motion carried.
With no further business to come before the Board, on MOTION by Tom McGinnis and seconded by Tom Frew and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:17 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
